
CITY OF HAINES
COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
OCTOBER 13, 2020
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL
Please note: The October Council Meeting will be held as a phone conference. To participate in the phone conference meeting call: 1-701-802-5383, access code: 2018210#. 

Roll Call

Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of September 8, 2020 Council meeting.
· October accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - September
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Revised Gaslin Accounting, PC 2019/2020 Audit Engagement Letter.

Unfinished Business
New Business
Council Reports

Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-941
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
October 13, 2020
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Council President Dennis Anthony opened the October 13, 2020 telephone conference City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were June Falcon, Angie Shurtleff, Peter Hall and Don Adcock. City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Ty Falcon were also present. Mayor Jim Brown and Councilor Ken Bain were absent. 
Citizens present: Mike Morrow and Sandy Wood.
Agenda Item No. 1 - Consent Agenda
Councilor Hall made a motion to accept the Consent Agenda. Councilor Falcon seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 2 – City Recorder
City Recorder

John Street Paving Project

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained to the Council that Mayor Jim Brown had spoke with the County Road Master about the John Street Paving project. The County will not be able to complete the project this fall because the County is busy and have been working out of the area. The project will be completed next year when they have other jobs in the area. 

Councilor President Dennis Anthony asked if the pot holes could be filled with gravel on John Street until the paving project could be completed. 

Public Works Ty Falcon stated that the pot holes would be filled on John Street. 

Councilor Falcon questioned if it was a requirement to put the project out to bid.

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the money was awarded to the City and since the City does not have the equipment to complete the project the County works with the City to complete the project. 


Water Compliance Project
The City will be eligible to apply for a CDBG grant in the amount of $618,000 in September of 2021. Nick Ducote from Ducote Consulting provided information on the possible funding scenarios. The City will be working on this for several months to come but the Council needs to start considering different options. To complete the project, it will cost approximately $1,800,000. One scenario is to obtain the $618,000 CDBG grant and then borrow $1,182,000 from the SDWRLF of which at least half is a forgivable loan or grant. The actual amount borrowed would be approximately $591,000. This would complete the rest of the distribution lines and the new well. It would require raising the water rates some. Nick is not sure how much the rates would need to be raised but a rate study would need to be completed to determine that amount. Nick stated that Business Oregon would prefer to complete the project instead of giving out small amounts of funding at a time. He said that they will be much easier to work with and more likely to find the City the best funding options. There is also a possibility of getting grant funds from the USDA. A rough estimate of the increase per month would be $4.00 to $9.00 per month. 
The City needs to continue with the project because there have been major water line breaks on the west side of town especially on Robert Street. The breaks have cost the City a lot of money and have been a major inconvenience for the customers that have been without water. 
Councilor Shurtleff asked when the City needs to make a decision.

City Recorder Valerie Russell suggested that the City start working toward a decision because of the many steps that have to be taken to apply for funding. 

Councilor Hall asked who would be writing the grant. 
Valerie explained that Nick Ducote from Ducote Consulting, LLC is the City’s Consultant of Record and he will complete the grant application. 

Landfill Issues
Valerie also explained to the Council that Sheila Holman has had some issues with customers at the Landfill giving her a hard time about the mask policy. There was one person that refused to comply and spun out and threw gravel on her. It seems as though people do not cause a scene if there is someone else present.
Council President Dennis Anthony volunteered to assist Sheila October 17th. 
Councilor Hall volunteered to assist Sheila at the Landfill the first Saturday of November. 

Public Works
Public Works Ty Falcon stated that he had been busy getting ready for winter. 
Agenda Item No. 3 – Administrative Matters

Revised Gaslin Accounting, PC 2019/2020 Audit Engagement Letter
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that Gaslin Accounting, PC provided the City with a revised Audit Engagement Letter. The revision consisted of a single audit that is required to be conducted in addition to the regular audit because the City received over $750,000 in Federal funds in one year. The funds were from the CDBG grant and the SDWRLF loan for the Water Compliance Project. The single audit will cost an additional $3,000 plus $5,720 for the regular audit. 
Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to accept the revised Gaslin Accounting, PC 2019/2020 Audit Engagement Letter. Councilor Falcon seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 4– Unfinished Business

New Install
There was a discussion concerning a new water and sewer installation on Third Street. Councilor Adcock questioned placement of gravel on the area where the asphalt was removed and if base rock had been put down first. Councilor Shurtleff asked when the City would be paid for the project and if it was normal procedure for the City to pay for everything up front and then bill the customer. Councilor Falcon asked what would the City do if the customer did not pay for the project. And Councilor Adcock wanted to know if the City required a deposit before starting these projects.

Public Works Ty Falcon stated that gravel had been placed on the area where the asphalt was removed and as the ground settles more would be added as needed. Ty said that he was not involved in the part of the project where the base rock was put down.

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that it is normal procedure for the City to have customers pay the $2,000 to connect to the system prior to beginning the project as a deposit. The customer will be billed for the project when the updated price list has been received from HD Fowler and all other invoices have been received. The customer will pay for all expenses incurred on the project. If a customer does not pay for the new install the water and sewer will be disconnected. The customer can be sent to collections and a lien can be placed on the property. 
Agenda Item No. 5 – Council Reports

Councilor Falcon
Councilor Falcon stated that she noticed that a resident on west Third Street that parks a semi-truck on the right of way has created ruts. She asked if the City was going to require them to place rock where they park the truck or are they going to have special privileges. 

Council President Dennis Anthony stated that the situation needs to be addressed. And everyone needs to be treated the same. 

Agenda Item No. 6 – Public Comments

Sandy Wood
Citizen Sandy Wood commented that several of the street signs around town are falling off and need repaired. 

Public Works Ty Falcon said that he would repair the signs. 
There were no further public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 6:24 pm. 
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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